

## Minutes

### Cheltenham Community Committee Meeting

1<sup>st</sup> June 2020 at 2.30 pm

Cheltenham Hotel

Present: Keith Robertson, Lesley Robertson, David Mills, Jacqui Campion,  
Michael Campion, Heather Gee Taylor and Tammy Eckersley-Corbett.

Apologies: Janine Hawthorn.

NO.	ITEM		ACTION
1	<b>Confirmation of previous minutes</b>	Keith proposed that the minutes of the last meeting were true and accurate.	Proposed by Michael Seconded by Dave S
2	<b>Council Liaison Report</b>	Not too much to report at the moment except the 1,000.00 – (see below)  The new approved Feilding bus route has been approved and will begin in March. It is a trial and will be up for review.	
3	<b>Treasurers Report</b>	There is no treasurers report at the moment due to being unable to get into the online banking – Keith will email later.	To be advised
4	<b>Correspondence</b>	Call to Park and Recreation regarding the tree branch hanging out on Furlong Road and the signs at Almadale regarding riding motorbikes in a Council Reserve.  Email to James Adamson – Parks & Recreation and they have fixed the toilet.  Email to fencing contractor regarding pedestrian access gate – he is going to come back and fix it – as it wasn't done as planned.  Phone call from Elsie and Lofty saying they had seen children in the playground and they didn't know it was open.  Asked Karl Johnson about kids playground signs (asked him to erect some).  3 power bills have come in.	

		<p>Email from Janine regarding draft Community Plan – funding was unsuccessful for Cycleway.</p>	
	<p><b>Matters Arising</b></p>	<p>David Mills had a look at sections – they are still there. Whether Council would go with ¼ acre – he didn't know.</p> <p>Proposed scheme to take brown water into fielding – it will be at least 3 years before starting here.</p> <p>Somebody asked would people be able to hook into that line – apparently the answer is no – because it is pressurised.</p> <p>Heather told the committee that there is a surplus in the budget and Council are giving up to \$1,000.00 to each community towards a post-covid event – Ask Janine who to apply to.</p> <p>Keith thanked the MDC for the sealing across the road – it is most appreciated!</p> <p>Keith proposed – an annual Anzac event – get the kids and people in the village involved.</p> <p>And possibly a time capsule – covid related – everyone could write something about what this covid time has meant for them – committee members thought it a good idea.</p> <p><u>Almadale</u></p> <p>There has been no news – nothing about repairs to bridge.</p> <p><u>Playground</u></p> <p>We had a \$500.00 donation from the Patel Family. It is to go towards something across the road – and a plaque to go on as well.</p> <p>There was talk about fruit trees at the back of the play area – also – do we have any plans for shade?</p> <p>We still have 10,000 outstanding debt to the Council for cushion floor. We still have 5,000 left from fencing from next years budget – we need to find the other 5,000. Heather suggested to ask Janine.</p> <p>Then we will need more money for Phase 2 – regarding adding more things. Keith did a little survey asking the local children what they would like to see:</p> <p>They said Swings / Baby Swing, See-Saw, big and small slides, Roundabout, Fireman's Pole, exercise area (outside gym), hamster wheel, maypole, log obstacle course and pull roundabout.</p> <p>Keith made a donation to St John of \$100.00 on behalf of</p>	<p>Keith to follow up</p>

	<p>the community</p> <p>Tammy mentioned the Community Liason Support – regarding who was in charge? Lots of thefts of vehicles / parts and stock.</p> <p>Keith suggested adding to the pub cameras – due to the crime lately – would we seek funding for this?</p> <p>Operating procedure for the generator is on its way, will be tested.</p>	<p>Dave S. to follow up</p> <p>Keith proposed Michael &amp; Dave seconded</p>
<b>General Business</b>	<p>Chelty Newsletter – Liz Mills is going to do this – but we need to give her things to put in it? Maybe a bit of history? We would start off doing it 2 monthly</p> <p>Are we still going to to the pickets? - with names on?</p> <p>Keith suggested a guest speaker – Peter Gifford from Cheltenham Kennels. He trains disability dogs. He wants to build a new centre for training – there is only one in Auckland. He is asking for donations.</p>	<p>Jacqui and Tammy to follow up</p>
<p><b>Meeting Closed</b></p> <p><b>Next Meeting</b></p>	<p>4.00 pm</p> <p>July 7<sup>th</sup> 2020 at 7.00 pm</p> <p><u>Meeting Dates for 2020</u></p> <p>July 7<sup>th</sup> August 4<sup>th</sup> September 1<sup>st</sup> October 6<sup>th</sup> November 4<sup>th</sup> – (Wednesday – due to Melbourne Cup) December 1<sup>st</sup> – (Pot Luck)</p>	